BRADFORD ON AVON AND MELKSHAM

PATIENTS’ PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING (V2)
Tuesday 5 March 2013 at 7.00 pm

The Health Centre, Station Approach

Bradford on Avon, BA15 1DQ

1.
Welcome and Introduction

Sue Walters, PPG Chairman, welcomed everyone to the March 2013 general meeting of the Bradford on Avon and Melksham Patients’ Participation Group. 

Apologies were received from the following:

Denise Ramsay; Mr. and Mrs. R Barber; Viv Norfolk; Joyce Harrington; Bob Graham; Denise Savage; B Brooks; Daphne Squire; Claire McNulty. 

2.
Previous Minutes of PPG general meeting 4 December 2012

The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved after an amendment to the spelling of Dr Chisnall’s name. Proposed: Anne Fulton; Seconded: Lynne Coombes.
3.
PPG Business

3.1
Update on purchase of two blood pressure monitors
Two blood pressure monitors have been purchased by the practice at a cost of £23.20 each. The invoice has been passed to the PPG Treasurer for payment. 

3.2
Treasurer’s update on finances

The balance of the PPG fund at present is £1,443.98 in the building society account, no change since December 2012.

3.3
Contacts with outside organisations

A leaflet from the National Association for Patient Participation (NAPP) titled
“PPGs - 21 Ways to Thrive” was distributed, PPG members are welcome to comment on this. The next PPG meeting will discuss the leaflet and the way forward for our  BoA & M PPG.

3.4
Ideas for future PPG meetings

There was a discussion about future health talks at meetings.  Michelle suggested that a survey should be held to ask the patients what subject they would like, feedback to be discussed at next meeting.
4.
Practice News

Angie Benford gave an update about practice matters and said that, with the new reforms, there will be many changes. The Practice met recently with the Wiltshire Commissioning Group Director and they were told that only 3.5 people of 12 needed for the new setup are now in post.
The health centre is registered with the Care Quality Commission (CQC), and although it will be inspected later in the year, the dental practice has already been inspected and had done well.  Discussions with the inspector included: staff and patients; safeguarding children; infection control as part of the 16 quality indicators compliance. 

Patients will be asked for their opinions on: information received; options; privacy; their welcome and treatment.  There will be staff and clinician training on information governance.   
Primary Care Trusts will be abolished in April.  There is a leaflet “The NHS Reforms - The Old and The New”, any issues, please contact Angie or Michelle.

The Health Centre now has a new disabled toilet paid for by the PCT.

The Leg Club opening will be delayed as there are problems with the premises. New premises are needed.

No Smoking Day to be held on 13th March.  Patients will be targeted and will consult Smoke Stop advisers.

Health Visitors will once again be holding sessions at the Health Centre, starting on Monday 11th March.

The new surgery at Leekes, Melksham is not now possible as the practice could not obtain a pharmacy licence.  Early talks are to be held with Wiltshire County Council about possible premises at the Avon Sports Club site, as part of the Melksham Campus.   It will be about 2 years before the set-up of the new surgery.  Parking will be available at this site.

Sheila Wood asked if free parking spaces in front of the health centre might be a possibility.  Angie said that talks had been held with Wiltshire County Council but no luck so far – this was not something which the Practice could afford.

Chris Steele raised a query about the information on the TV screen in the waiting area being very out of date.  Angie said a new provider for the information updating was being sought.

Betty Parr queried whether the Winsley surgery could be signposted.  Angie said that Wiltshire County Council won’t agree to provide a sign but that she hoped to get discussions in train to obtain one.

5.
Any other business

Bob Owens informed the meeting that there are organised walks in Trowbridge of 5 miles length, starting from the Information Office on Wednesdays at 9.30 am and in Bradford on Avon of 3 miles length. 

A question was raised about earlier availability of the minutes of the meeting.

Chris Steele queried whether the practice could purchase 24 hour blood pressure monitors but was told that these are too expensive.

6.
Talk - Dr Nell Wyatt 

The new GP representative to the PPG talked about her role within the practice. 

Dr Wyatt gave a brief outline of her early career, she started as a nurse, then trained as a doctor and qualified as a GP in 1997, joined the practice and has been in post for 16 years in April.  

Her specialty is diabetes care and she is the Wiltshire representative for screening services for diabetes and for clinical governance.  She co-ordinates diabetes research for the practice along with all the practice doctors. This is a very large diabetes research part for the whole of the UK.  
Dr Wyatt told the meeting how the numbers of health centre patients diagnosed with diabetes has risen quite considerably, from 240 to 800, over the last 16 years and is projected to double in the next 10 years.  Patients showing any risk factors will have diabetes checks.

Dr Wyatt said that she would be in the background as the representative from the practice to answer any clinical or administrative queries.  She asked whether PPG members could note and then inform the staff of any out-of-date notices, leaflets, posters, etc in the surgery waiting areas.

Meeting finished at 7.45pm

7.
Dates of the next PPG General Meetings 

The PPG General Meetings are normally held at 7.00pm in the Health Centre, Bradford on Avon. 

The dates of the next PPG General Meetings are as follows: 

Tuesday 4th of June 2013.
Tuesday 10th September 2013 (AGM)
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